                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                       BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS

MINUTES OF MEETING March 25, 2021
Members Present: Bob Bartini, Roger Scheurer, Don Zukowski, Pete Scolforo, Dave Forrest
Others Present: Al Zerbato
Chairman Bartini called the meeting to order at 10:05AM.
Abatements
Water Dept.

Meter update:  Al Zerbato let the Board know that the Water Department continues to work on meter/radio replacements.  There were approximately 175 radios/meters out and 25 have been completed that leaves approximately 150 remaining.  There are currently 571 meters that still have the older style radios that will need to be replaced.
Al Zerbato updated the Board on the Phase 1 water line project.  The Town is still waiting for additional information on surplus fund usage for additional project, such as a new water line on Columbia Street.  He let them know that the project will restart on 3/29/21 after the winter break.
The annual CCR report will go out with April billing.

Waste Water Dept

The Wastewater sludge contract bid was open last Friday and was won by Waste Water Service, who was the only bidder.  The price increase $20,000 from last year.  A letter was sent out to accept.
Al Zerbato let the Board know that there is an opening for a Wastewater operator at the plant.  Advertising will take place.
Highway/Cemetery Dept
Al Zerbato introduced several new employees to the Board.  Zach Sorrentino: Highway Supervisor, Pete Newton: Highway Laborer and Joe Carlino: Highway Mechanic.
Capital requests: mini excavator, costs split by Cemetery, Highway, Water & Sewer.  Currently only one staff carries license to operate.  Approximately, $1500 to train additional staff.  Possible new tires for over the guardrail mower.  Backhoe replacement or repair. Garage lift to work on vehicles. An account for extra highway contingency funds.  Don Zukowski requests if use from this account was needed that Board be informed.  New pickup w/plow F550 w/slide in poly sander.  Bob Bartini suggested to look into a GMC Topkick truck. Also, broom for sidewalk equipment.

Discussion regarding paving.  Al Zerbato met with Chris Ketchen and they are awaiting clearer numbers regarding what funds will be available.  Bob Bartini asked about the cannabis funds and how they were earmarked.  Al stated he was unaware.  Discussion included, East, Summer, Main, Quarry Hill, Golden Hill, Mandalay, Columbia, Mill & Spring. Al stated that he will get back to the Board after knowing what funds are available.  Board will review the current prospective list and further discuss after funds are available.
Regarding Main Street, Foresight Engineering is collecting information on catch basin repairs that should be completed prior to paving.  Board agreed that the repairs need to be before any paving.

Other
Al Zerbato updated the Board on possible demolition of the old Bullseye building.  LB Corporation has submitted a bid of $48,900 to remove asbestos, demo building, remove debris and backfill area.
Shanon Albee let the Board know that bid requests for park/field porta potties have been sent out.  Bids are due back by April 8, 2021.

The Board inquired about Town Meeting and were told that it has not been currently set.

The Board inquired about tax $ infrastructure funds.  Lynn Brown, Town Accountant state that the balance was $437,000 with another $132,000 due to come in.  Any funds would have to be appropriated at Town Meeting.
Al Zerbato updated the Board on the installation of cameras at the Athletic Field.  They should be up and running within 2 weeks.

Al Zerbato let the Board know that the bridge report on West Park came and has been set to Tighe & Bond for evaluation.  There was nothing urgent on the report.  The Board inquired on the bridge on Meadow Street. Al Zerbato stated that it was a temporary State bridge and could be used indefinitely.  Roger Scheurer requested that the old design plans be located for possible future use.

Al Zerbato stated that the Emergency Work contract had been sent out for bid and would be in the Berkshire Eagle for the next two Saturdays.  Bids are due April 16th.

Another bid that was put out was for the Parks summer mowing contract.  Information set for potential candidates.

Al Zerbato let the Board know that a habitat specialist had been contacted regarding Ashbore infestation in several trees in the Golden Hill forest.  Six trees have been identified as unsafe and bids are being acquired to remove.

A meeting will Kathy Hall had taken place regarding the construction of a rec center on the Town property on Stockbridge Road.  This project is still in the very early stages.
Al Zerbato stated that the yearly landfill testing will be taking place.

Generator replacement for Town Hall has come in at $47,000.  Further information is being gathered.

The meeting adjourned at 11:36AM Bob Bartini made the motion to close the meeting and Roger Scheurer seconded.
. 

Respectfully submitted,

Shanon Albee
